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Vice-President Minutes of Wednesday September 15, 2004

Lﬁ_’;;f:gm Attendance: 105 including 3 guests

Secretary

Ball Weatherall

ﬁ?*‘-m-f'ﬂﬁ‘? President Gordon Thom crew did a fine job with Bard on the
;:::;;n started the meeting on time and Beach and the football evening. Mel
604-988-2365 thanked Tom McCusker and his merry Endelman gave final details of the
z::":::“ men for a job well done. Gordon Chinatown tour which was to start

Fred Cotton expressed the enjoyment he has immediately after the meeting.
i:ﬁj:;” experienced in being involved and President Thom said the
R encouraged others to do the same. Rotary/Probus bridge will start soon

John Hoyle Bill Manson said the July 31st  then running out of things to say, asked
iﬂ:f:;ﬁm financial report will be included within ~ Jack Farley to introduce today's
Entertainment the next newsletter mailing and he speaker, Mr. Tom Locke.

S:.:.r:;ﬁ‘?::;? would answer any questions at the Tom is Managing Partner of Hub
Miaie Cosatiics October meeting. Fred Cottonsaid  Consulting Services and, almost to the
Doug Lambert we will all enjoy next month's speaker, day, is celebrating twenty years in
';Eiii::fmm Dr. Stevenson, President of S.F.U. Vancouver. He came from Ontario - -
Roy Williams President Thom pleaded for sponsors complete with his M.B.A. from York
SRR and membership applicants to be University.

Membership Services

Ted Daem patient (some have been patient for Tom's talk centered around the
604-732-6083 almost a year!). He said more new phenomenal growth of the film industry
s members will be introduced next over the last 100 years (a DVD slide
Peter McCabe month. show adequately covered that period in

PR George Adams said he and his three minutes!).



He focused on the last 20 years since
Vancouver became involved. These 20 years
saw Vancouver rise from virtually no industry to
the third largest film and television production
centre in North America. Only New York and
Los Angles are bigger. At present 30,000 British
Columbia residents rely on the industry for
employment and business opportunities.

The impact of technology advancement,
often driven by the industry itself, is the main
source of growth. Tom projected a flow diagram
to depict the main stages of the film and video
process. They are development, pre-production,
production, post-production and distribution.
Timewise there is no firm division between these
stages. Forexample it is often prudent to
determine distribution costs , terms and
conditions during development .

Within the North American industry,
Vancouver is primarily concemed with the
production and post-production phases. To
establish the relative relationship of actors to the
industry Tom compared them to a "pimple on the
elephant's ass." The rest of the elephant being
the balance of the industry. In B.C. the film
business evolved through industry-led
government supports, a great deal of
co-operation between union and non-union
members and by members spreading their own
rumours on a industry- wide basis.

Relations between L.A. and Vancouver (sister
cities) were built during the 80's by delivering a
quality product, cost effectively and on time. In
the mid 90's a more proactive approach was
taken. A community marketing group was
formed where the industry’s stake holders
represent all sectors as a whole. By the late 90's
the need for more formalization was apparent.

The group then officially became the
Motion Picture Production Industry Association.

For further information on what they do, who they
represent and how they better meet the clients’
needs log on to the web at WWW.MPPIA.com.

Our future as motion picture producers will
depend upon cost-effectiveness, competitive tax
credits, a fair permitting process, reasonably priced
diverse locations and skilled film professionals.
The benefits of keeping a B.C. film industry are
clear. The business is labour intensive, it attracts
foreign investment (co-production) and it's basically
non- polluting. Spin-offs benefit hotels, caterers,
vehicle rentals, lumber yards, decorating services
and location use fees.

To meet future challenges the industry
needs management with innovative ideas and soft
skills to take advantage of growth opportunities.
Staff members need to be skilled in English
communications, have good organization
behaviour, computer literacy and a clear
understanding of technology, where it is today, and
where its' likely to go.

During the question period we leared:

That substance abuse and poor eating
habits are problems (as with any group of 30,000
people.)

That young people can improve their
chances of finding work in the industry by:

-taking the right schooling.

-making a conscious effort to meet people

in the industry.

- volunteering and networking.

As time ran out President Gordon limited
the questions and asked Norm Weitzel to thank the
speaker.

Bill Weatherall

Secretary



NOTICES

It is with regret we announce the passing of
Jack Forrest on August 12, 2004. Our
condolences to his family. A donation will be
made in his name by Probus to the Kidney
Foundation.

Member Services Desk: Ted Daem
Cash Desk: Bob Swannell, Lorne Bohiman

Greeters - Laurie Maranda, Ken Meredith, Gordon
Armstrong

MEMBER'S BRIDGE

Member interested in playing ,-@_jﬁiﬁ
fellowship bridge with other Probus < .1 |
and Rotary members should contact
Jack Zaleski at 604-328-4288 or
e-mail him at zaleski@shaw.ca. If
you have a partner, please advise
Jack. If not, Jack will endeavar to find one for you.

Bridge tentatively will commence at 7:30pm on
Wednesday, October 20th at the Point Grey Golf &
Country Club. The Bridge Club will meet every second
week thereafter until mid-December with members
hosting 2 tables on a rotation basis. Bridge will resume
in January and continue until April 2005.

The hosts are requested to provide dessert and

coffee.

STRATCONA WALKING TOUR
Thursday October 21, 2004, 10:00 to

1:30pm - space still available!

Assemble at Strathcona Community Centre - 601 Keefer
Street - see details in last month's newsletter. Cost is
$25.00 each including tour guide and lunch. Call Doug

—
—ambert at 604-261-6818 to reserve space and send

your cheque to Probus Club Vancouver, 252 - 2025
West 42nd Avenue, Vancouver, B.C. VEM 2B5

~— McCusker, our President. Tom did a great job by

S |

———

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE # 5=

| am looking forward to my year as President
of our enjoyable Probus Club. Serving on the
executive over the past few years has been a very
pleasurable experience, particularly because it has
afforded the opportunity to get to know and work with
a great group of members, both those on and off the
executive. | trust this year will provide an even
greater opportunity to expand those associations and
friendships. | encourage all of you to get involved.
Most jobs in Probus are not very demanding and all
are rewarding. | want to reiterate what | said at the
beginning of the last meeting when | acknowledged

the leadership over the past year of Tom

providing insight and encouragement to the Club
and the Management Committee, both before and
during his term as President. Tom, | was sorry that
you were away and that you did not hear the loud
and spontaneous round of applause from the
members present. | also mentioned that you had
assembled an excellent group of committee chairs
and committee members who served us well - More
applause!

This fall was off to a great start with another
outstanding speaker in Tom Locke and was followed
by a delicious lunch and tour of Chinatown, thanks to
Mel Endelman and the Chinatown Rotary Club.
Watch the Newsletter because there are more top
speakers and interesting events scheduled.

I regret | will be away seeing the eastern fall
colours when you next meet. However, this will
provide members with the opportunity to see our new
Vice President, Denis Creighton in action. Denis has
kindly agreed to chair the October meeting.

| look forward to more fun and fellowship with
you in November.

Gordon Thom
President






